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December 14,2021

Daniel McCoy
County Executive, Albany County Water Purification District
112 State Street
Albany, NY 12207

Dear County Executive McCoy:

Thank you for your application for the Engineering Planning Grant (EPG) Program through the
Regional Economic Development Councils Round 11 Initiative. On behalf of Governor Kathy
Hochul, I'm pleased to inform you that Consolidated Funding Application (CFA) No. 109868, the
Albany County Water Purification District Sludge Processing Improvements Project, has been
selected to receive up to $50,000 in funding through the EPG Program. The actual amount of
funding you will receive will be reflected in your Grant Agreement. Please note, this award
pertains only to EPG funding. If you applied for funding from other programs or other State
agencies through the CFA, you will receive information from those programs/agencies
separately.

Please confirm that you are interested in using this funding for your project by sending your
confirmation (or declination) and the name and contact information of the authorized project
representative to EFC at epg@efc.ny.gov by Friday, January 7, 2022. If we do not hear from
you within this timeframe, we may withdraw the funding.

If you choose to accept this grant, your project coordinator will reach out to assist you with
completing the required submittals necessary to execute a grant agreement with EFC. Unless
otherwise notified by EFC, you must submit all required supporting documentation to EFC by
June 30, 2022 and execute a grant agreement with EFC no later than October 31, 2022 to avoid
possible forfeiture of the grant.

To help you get started with the grant agreement process, enclosed is the Checklist of
Supporting Documents Needed for Grant Agreement. We will be posting an initial kickoff
webinar on Tuesday, January 4, 2022 at 2pm, which will remain available for viewing on our
website at http://efc.ny.gov/EPG. If you should have any questions, please contact EFC at
epg@efc.ny.govorcall (518) 402-7396.

Congratulations on your award and we look forward to working with you on your project.

Maureen A. Coleman
President and CEO
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